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Rev. Dr. Ronnie N. Sidney, Sr. M. 

Div., D.D., D. Min. Professor  

Veterans Memorial   

Service Set for  

May 27th 

Newly Formed KW 4-H Shooting Team Competes on State Level  

The newly formed King William 4-H Shooting Team display their awards at the VDGIF Hunter Education Challenge in Appomattox, Va on May 4-6.  

By Gene Campbell -  With less than a year's worth of practice, the newly formed King William 4-H Shooting Team consisting of 13 girls and 12 boys competed at 

the Annual Virginia Department of Game and Inland Fisheries Hunter Education Challenge on May 4-6 at the Holiday Lake 4-H Center in Appomattox, Va.  
Please see 4-H, on page 15. 

By Ellen Otey 

  On Sunday May 20, 2018 the annual Arts and Wine festival 

was held at the historic Locust Grove Farm in Walkerton on 

the banks of the Mattaponi River.   

  Being that the date had been rescheduled from Saturday the 

19th to Sunday the 20th due to torrential rains, most of the 

vendors still were able to attend the event. Attendees were 

still able to partake in Wine tastings from local wineries and 

dozens of artists and craftsmen/ladies had their works on 

display and for sale. The local Boy Scout troop 303 was on 

hand and had the American flag waving over the hill top. The 

horse Drawn Carriages still rolled around the grounds. The 

silent auction was held and live bands entertained guests 

during the day. The Sunday event was still very nice with 

bright sunshine and a gentle breeze flowing off the beautiful 

Mattaponi. 

Locust Grove Wine & Arts Festival 

By: Danny Clark 

  On May 18th Judge B. 

Elliott Bondurant found 4th 

district supervisor Dave 

Hansen guilty of contributing 

to the delinquency of a minor, 

a class one misdemeanor. 

Hansen was accused of 

dropping the child off on the 

side of the road. There had 

been an argument in the car 

on September 27, 2017.  Also 

charged with contributing to 

the delinquency of a minor 

was Christine Metcalf. 

Metcalf was found not guilty. 

Hansen was sentenced to 30 

days in jail, suspended, with 

two years probation. 

Manquin's 4th 

District 

Supervisor 

Hansen Found 

Guilty in 

Contributing to 

the Delinquency 

of a Minor 

 “Honoring Local Veterans”  
  The annual VFW Post # 

9501 Veterans Memorial Service is 

set for Sunday, May 27th at 3:00 
P.M.  

Please see VETERAN, on page 

12. 
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  Don’t Miss Another Issue! 
 

If you are not receiving 

t h e  C o u n t r y 

Courier and you 

live outside the 

community, you can 

subscribe for an Annual 

Rate of $30.00 (includes 

postage) and keep up with the latest 

news from King William and King 

and Queen counties.   
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8014 Lee Davis Road, Mechanicsville ●746-8665 

A 120 Year  

Tradition of Caring 

 Bennett Funeral Home was established in 1897 to serve the needs of 

Richmond families.  Since then, this locally owned and operated business has con-

tinued to serve the community with its unique combination of caring and conven-

ience. 

 This tradition of excellence  can be seen in the four beautiful chapels lo-

cated throughout the Richmond area: centrally located on Cutshaw Avenue in the 

city, on Broad Street Road past Innsbrook,  serving the Hanover-Mechanicsville 

area on Lee-Davis Road and Chesterfield Chapel on Ashbrook Pkwy. in Chester-

field. All four facilities are under the personal direction of Charles D. Morehead, 

President. 

 In a time of need, you can turn to Bennett Funeral Home with trust and 

confidence.  It serves families of all faiths with personal service, before, during, 

and after.  There is a long tradition of professionalism and caring. 

 One way in which Bennett cares for families, is by offering a convenient 

and personalized pre-need program.  Through this program pre-need planning, you 

can spare your loved ones the burden of making decisions at an emotional time.  

Call Bennett Funeral Home at 746-8665 to schedule a pre-planning consultation.

BENNETT funeral home 

Caring Since 1897 

  Gordon Harrower was recently 

awarded the Daughters of the 

American Revolution National 

Defense Distinguished Citizen 

Medal due to his service as a 

veteran and his continued 

community service. A veteran of 

the Korean conflict, Harrower 

served in the Army Reserves for 

10 years.  

  After moving to Virginia in 

1990, he joined the Virginia 

Defense Force, serving until he 

reached the maximum age of 75. 

Upon retirement, he wrote, “The 

“The Virginia Defense Force: A 

History.” He and his wife, Anita, 

are past presidents of the Essex 

County Museum and Historical 

Society and have co-authored 

several books including Essex 

County Virginia: Historic 

Homes” and “To the Color: Essex 

County Virginia Veterans Tell 

Their Stories.”  Patti Rowley, 

Henricopolis Chapter NSDAR 

National Defense Chairman 

presented the award May 6 

during the Essex County Museum 

and Historical Society Annual 

meeting at the Lee Boulware 

House in Newtown.  

Patti Rowley presented Gordon Harrower the 

NSDAR National Defense Distinguished Citizen 

Award at the Essex Museum Annual Meeting  

Gordon Harrower receives DAR  

National Award 

  Finally some sunshine,  I thought it may rain 40 days and 40 nights.  

We did lose some big trees here at home. I'm sure some of you may 

have as well. Now I'm cleaning up from the windstorm. Every now and 

then mother nature lets us know we are not in control of everything that 

happens in our life.                         

 "One day at a time".   

 Take care till next time. 
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Equine Talk Sponsored by: 

360 Hardware and T-Town Tack  

 

  The  Bridging Communit ies 

Regional CTE Foundation, Inc. 

awards one $500 scholarship per 

school division to a graduating senior 

who attends Bridging Communities 

Regional CTE Center. Breyonna 

Harvey, a nursing student at Bridging 

Communities, was awarded this 

scholarship for King & Queen 

Central High School.  Breyonna Harvey and Dr. Larkin Phillips  

Harvey Earns  

Scholarship 

  Private John Steven Mitchell 19, 

of King William VA. graduated 

from United States Armed Forces at 

Fort Sill, OK. for basic training on 

Oct. 28, 2017 and then went on to 

AIT training where he graduated at 

Fort Lee, VA. on Jan. 19, 2018. 

Private Mitchell is now stationed at 

Grafenwohr, Germany far away 

from home where his family and 

friends miss him everyday and are 

so proud of him. 

Congratulations  

Private Mitchell 

Private John Steven Mitchell  

Voice Commands 
 

 

By Allen Brintley and “Pip” 

 

  People always talk to their animals. 

They teach them voice commands to 

make it easier to work with them. 

Through repetition of performing the 

task and hearing the command, they 

pickup on it pretty quick. Some of the 

normal commands are whoa for stop, 

back for reverse, giddy up for forward 

which probably came from get up. I still 

hear some old timers in pulling contests 

use “get up” to get their animals going. 

People use unusual words for commands 

sometimes so that the horse or mule 

won’t get confused by hearing it while 

people are just talking. The commands 

for right and left are a little different. 

You use “gee” for right and “haw” for 

left. I don’t know who came up with that 

but I guess those are words that they 

won’t hear in a normal conversation. 

Talking about specialized words used as 

commands reminds me of a story. 

  There was a guy who was shopping 

around for a new horse. He stopped by a 

local horse dealer to take a look. He 

found one that he really liked so he asked 

the salesman if he could take it for a test 

ride. The salesman said “sure”. He 

saddled up the horse and jumped on and 

kicked him a little with his heels but the 

horse wouldn’t move. He said “giddy 

up” and kicked him again but the horse 

still wouldn’t go. The salesman seeing 

this came out and told the man “This 

horse belonged to a preacher and he only 

rode him to church on Sundays”. He told 

him that to get him to go you have to say 

“Praise the Lord” and to get him to stop 

you say “Amen”. The guy said “Praise 

the Lord” and the horse started to go. He 

said it a couple of more times and the 

horse picked up speed. They were 

traveling along pretty fast and the man 

looked out ahead and saw a big cliff 

coming up. He tried to pull back on the 

reins but the horse wouldn’t stop. He 

pulled back real hard and hollered 

“whoa”, but the horse kept going. At the 

very last second he remembered what the 

salesman told him and yelled “Amen!” 

The horse stopped right before they fell 

off the cliff. The man was so relieved 

that he let out a big sigh and exclaimed 

“Praise the Lord!” 

  Y o u  c a n  c o n t a c t  m e  a t 

Allen@TwinRiversRealty.com or call 

690-7870. See you on the trails. 
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  Rev. Robert Douglas Brown is a native of 

King and Queen County. He graduated from 

King and Queen Central High School in 1954.  

He also received public education at the King 

and Queen Training School. He completed his 

Bachelor of Science degree in Music at 

Virginia State College now known as Virginia 

State University. 

  Rev. Brown was employed by Essex County 

Public School System as Band and Choir 

Director at Essex High School from 1959 – 

1960. He served in the military from 1960 to 

1962. He resumed his teaching career in King 

and Queen County at Lawson Elementary 

School as a public school teacher teaching 

classroom courses, band and choir for 4 years 

through 1967.  

  Rev. Brown obtain his Masters of Arts in 

1972 from Virginia Union School Theology, 

The Presbyterian School of Christian 

Education and Union Theological Seminary 

Consortium. He then began serving as Pastor 

of Saint Paul Baptist Church and New Mount 

Zion Baptist Church in the 70’s and still 

remains as the Pastor today.   

  He has also served as the moderator of the 

SRBA and Pamunkey Baptist Association at 

the same time in the 80’s.  He is a member of 

the Democratic Committee in King and Queen 

and King William Counties. He also served as 

the Vice Principal at Middlesex High School 

from 1971 to 1992.   

  Rev. Brown also teaches piano to many 

students in King and Queen as well as King 

William area. 

  He is a life member of the King and Queen 

County NAACP Branch, organizer for poll 

workers in the Newtown District for voting, 

member of the VDOT team keeping Virginia 

clean for Forge Road routes 639 and 684. He 

has received an award for outstanding 

community leadership from NANBPW in 

1985, music leadership, SRBA for Essex, King 

and Queen and Middlesex 1977-1986. 

  He has also organized the Martin Luther 

King, Jr. ceremony held annually at Central 

High School. 

Reverend Brown Honored 

Rev. Brown  
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Letter to the Editor 
Dear Editor, 

  Coming up on June 12th, the Democratic 

Primary Election will be held, with three well-

qualified Democratic candidates running for 

Congress. Voters in the First Congressional 

District, which includes King William, King & 

Queen, Essex, Middlesex, Mathews, 

Gloucester, New Kent, as well as 

Fredericksburg and Williamsburg, and more, 

will have a chance to choose a candidate to run 

for the Congress of the United States in 

Washington, DC. 

  Each candidate would represent us well, so I 

suggest that voters look at the candidates’ 

websites to help decide who to vote for. Edwin 

Santana (www.santanaforcongress.com), John 

Suddarth (www.suddarthforcongress.com), and 

V a n g i e  W i l l i a m s 

(www.vangieforcongress.com) are the three 

candidates. The person elected will take on 

Rob Wittman in November. 

  Please be aware that there is a Republican 

Primary Election going on the same day and 

time. While voters in Virginia do not register 

by party, voters are only allowed to vote in one 

primary. You will be asked whether you want 

the Democratic or Republican Ballot when you 

arrive to vote. 

  I encourage all Democrats to vote on 

Tuesday, June 12, to choose the best Democrat 

to represent us in the November General 

Election. 

Sincerely, 

Betsy Donoghue 

Aylett  

By Gene Campbell 

 

  Who says getting old isn't fun! Just ask Lillian 

Davis Blondek of West Point and she will tell 

you "you are as young as you feel". She turned 

99 on Saturday, May 12 and she doesn't look a 

day over 80. She may be a little slower these 

days but she always has a sparkle in her eyes 

and a smile on her face. If you visit her around 

meal time she will insist on feeding you.  

  On May 12 her family gave her a party as 

friends and neighbors stopped by her house to 

wish her a Happy 99th Birthday and marvel at 

her energy.  Because she has so many friends, 

her family had to stagger the visiting 

hours.  Lillian came from a large family, so she 

is accustomed to being around lots of 

people.  She is one of 14 siblings (seven boys 

and seven girls). Ninety year old "Boogie 

Davis" of New Kent, her last surviving sibling, 

was on hand to wish her well.   

  I first met Lillian when I was growing up and 

took swimming lessons at Sandy Point on the 

Mattaponi River.  She worked 30 plus years for 

the American Red Cross who sponsored the 

swimming lessons.  She is a "lively lady" and 

has been known to dance in the isles at local 

concerts.  She has many nieces and nephews 

(two nieces Rebecca Townsend and Wortley 

White who are sisters live in King William) 

who along with other family members check in 

on her on a regular basis.  In addition to family 

checking on her, George Longest and Jason 

Harlow with the West Point Police Department 

stop by during the week too. On 

Saturday George stopped by and gave her a 

bouquet of flowers.     

  I really got to know Lillian through the Davis 

Family of New Kent. My best friend and 

college roommate, Robbie Lindsay, is the son 

of her sister Gertrude Lindsay (who lived to be 

96). I have attended many a Davis Family 

event and always had a  "good time". 

  I also served with Lillian on the 2002 King 

William County Tri-centennial Committee. I 

will never forget Lillian "bending" US Senator 

John Warner's ear at the Tri-centennial telling 

him he needs to have the US Postal Service 

commemorate the King William County 

Courthouse on a US postal stamp as the oldest 

courthouse still in continuous use in the United 

States. At the time I said to Lillian, "you go get

-um girl"!!   

  Lillian, I am really looking forward to your 

100th birthday!! We are going to dance the 

night away!! 

Still Young at Heart After 99 Years  

Ninety-nine year old Lillian Davis Blondek gets 

a happy birthday wish from her brother 

"Boogie" Davis.   

11 Nov 1918 --- Picture shows a crowd cheering during Armistice Day.  
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By Florence Cooke 

 

  King William Parks and Recreation held 

its grand opening of the new playground on 

Saturday, May 12. The ribbon cutting was 

done by Parks and Recreation Manager 

Alison Fox, County Administrator Bobbie 

Tassinari, and  members of the Parks and 

Recreation Commission - Brian Major, 

Eugene Rivara and Veda Frazier. 

  The new playground has a new jungle 

gym, two new regular swings, two sets of 

monkey bars and a small ground climbing  

wall. The old toddler swings, a toddler horse 

rocker and benches for parents were kept. 

  The picnic area near the concession stand 

has been updated with new picnic tables 

with umbrellas and new landscaping with 

new plants and shrubbery.  One special 

touch to the picnic area are customized 

stepping stones created by the King William 

Parks and Recreation After School 

Recreation participants. 

  Ms. Fox stated in her opening remarks, “I 

would like to thank all of the members of 

the Board of Supervisors for their support.  

Not only for providing the funds for the 

capital improvement but for their support of 

wanting to provide a new playground 

system for the community to enjoy. 

  I would also like to thank County 

Administrator Bobbie Tassinari and the 

members of our Recreation Commission for 

supporting my vision to improve our park 

for the citizens.  Last, but not least, a very 

special thank you to our two Recreation 

Assistants – Tara Johnson and Michael 

Miller –for all of their help and support 

work.” 

  Ms. Tassinari stated, “We want to thank  

Alison Fox for her hard work in getting this 

project accomplished. This is the start of 

things the county wants to improve in the 

park for the residents.” 

Ribbon Cutting at New Playground 

Ribbon Cutting -Not in order: Alison Fox, Brian Major, Eugene Rivara,  Bobbie T, & Veda Frazier  

  Extraordinarily heavy rains last 

week have  pushed  the 

Mattaponi and Pamunkey 

Rivers to what some long time 

residents say are their highest 

flood stage levels in decades. 

  The attached photo was taken 

around noon on Sunday, May 

20th, at the Aylett boat landing 

on the Mattaponi River off West 

River Road in King William. 

  Looking across the flooded 

parking lot, we see the fishing 

p ier  a lmos t  co mplet e ly 

submerged in fast-flowing 

water.  

 Publication authorized at no 

charge. Photo credit Robert "Sarge" Bruce.   

Rivers Reach Flood Stage 
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Obituaries 
PISTOLE 

PISTOLE, Larry Michael, of 

Walkerton, Virginia, passed away 

on May 12, 2018. He was born 

on March 7, 1949, in San Diego, 

California. He was 69 years old. 

He was a  graduate  of 

McMinnville City High School and Middle 

Tennessee State University in Murfreesboro, 

Tennessee, with a degree in criminal justice. 

He was a veteran of the Vietnam War and is 

survived by his sons, Alex Bennett Pistole of 

Christiansburg, Virginia and Tyler Scott 

Pistole of Walkerton, Virginia; and wife, 

Teresa Bennett Pistole; mother, Mertie 

Clemons; sister, Scarlett Stout (Phillip). He is 

also survived by his mother-in-law, Juanita 

Meacham; brother-in-law, Herbert A. Bennett 

Jr. (Teresa); sister-in-law, Vicki Dean; and 

nieces, Misti Wajciechowski, Nealy Pistole, 

Tara Mitchell Mielnik (Mike) of Old Hickory 

and Susan Stout Gatlin (Ron) of Cookeville; 

nephew, Jonathan Stout (Amy) of 

Murfreesboro; nephews, Niles Pistole, Jason 

Bennett, Allen Bennett (Kerri), Douglas Dean 

(Shannon); dogs, Bear Cub and Paw Paw. He 

is also survived by many great-nieces and 

nephews in Tennessee and here in Virginia. 

Larry was preceded in death by his father, Alex 

Pistole; brother, Lloyd Neal Pistole; and great-

nephew, Mitchell Mielnik. Larry was the 

author of The Pictorial History of the Flying 

Tigers and at one time had the world's largest 

collection of Flying Tiger memorabilia. His 

love of military history and collecting was 

paramount in his life and he shared that passion 

with many of his family members and friends. 

His request is to have no memorial service. 

Larry received the following medals from his 

tour during the Vietnam War: Combat Infantry 

Badge, Bronze Star Medal, Air Medal, Army 

Commendation Medal with first oak leaf 

cluster, Good Conduct Medal, National 

Defense Service Medal, Vietnam Service 

Medal with three bronze service stars, 

Republic of Vietnam Medal and the Purple 

Heart.  

 

COLEMAN 

COLEMAN, Dwight Elliott, 62, of Aylett, VA 

departed this life on May 4, 2018 at Bon Secours 

Community Hospice House, Chesterfield County, 

VA. He was born on May 6, 1955 in Richmond, VA 

to the late James Coleman, Sr. and Maude Taylor 

Coleman. He was predeceased by one brother, James 

Coleman, Jr. He leaves to cherish his memory three 

sisters: Rose Butler (Willie), Richmond, VA; Linda 

Yellardy (Perry), Richmond, VA; and Apostle 

Valerie Harris (Ronald), Chesterfield County, VA; 

three brothers: Aubrey Coleman (Mildred), 

Walkerton, VA; Everett Coleman (Melody), Aylett, 

VA; Anthony Coleman (Lee), Caroline County, VA; 

and a host of nieces, nephews, and other relatives and 

friends. Remains rest at B.W. White Funeral Home, 

7837 Tappahannock HWY, Aylett, VA, where a 

viewing will be held on Saturday, May 12, 2018, 

from 11 AM to 1 PM.  His funeral service will follow 

at 1 PM, Bishop Pompey Swann, Triumph Christian 

Church, Baltimore, Maryland, eulogist. Interment will 

follow in Mt. Sinai Baptist Church Cemetery, 2217 

Commins Road, Aylett, VA, Rev. Charlene 

Gresham, pastor. 

Please see Obits, on page 14. 

Pictures by Gene Campbell 

Story by Florence Cooke 

 

  After several days of rain and 

accumulation, Sunday, May 20,  

turned out to be sunny, warm day 

for the annual Walkerton Fire 

Department’s Firemen’s Supper.  

The supper was held from 4:30 – 

7 p.m. 

  A large crowd came out to enjoy 

the pork barbecue, barbecued 

chicken, baked beans, and cole 

slaw made by the firemen.  Some 

families chose to take their meals 

home and many people chose to 

eat in the firehouse and socialize 

with family and friends. 

  The proceeds from this 

fundraiser will go to further train 

the newest members and funding 

for a new rescue engine. 

  The firemen enjoy this 

fundraiser because it is a time of 

giving back to the community 

who greatly support the fire 

department. 

  The Mattaponi and Pamunkey Rivers 

Association (MPRA) is planning activities for 

June is River Month 2018.  Join the celebration 

by cleaning up our waterways, paddling and 

picking up trash. MPRA is an all-volunteer 

nonprofit organization that encourages the 

preservation of the natural and cultural heritage 

of our rivers through education, stewardship 

and recreation.   

  MPRA is hosting an afternoon paddle from 

the old Walkerton bridge boat landing at 4 PM 

on June 1 and on Garnett’s Creek in King and 

Queen on Monday, June 18 at 1 PM.  

  The 28th Annual River Stewardship Day 

cleanup is Saturday, June 17. This year, the 

volunteer’s picnic will be before the cleanup 

on Friday evening, June 16 from 5:30 until 8 

PM at Campbell’s Pavilion on the Mattaponi. 

Pre-registration for the picnic is required. We 

will distribute trash bags, assign and confirm 

cleanup sites prior to dinner at 6 PM. We are 

including trash pickup along highways, as well 

as along river banks and boat landings this 

year. Volunteers can pick their own time to 

work and dispose of trash themselves.  

  To join a team cleaning up boat landings or to 

sign up a group, contact Eugene Rivara at 

(804)445-3815. Visit the link on 

www.mpra.org to sign up online. For more 

information, visit our website or email 

matpamrivers@gmail.com.  

MPRA celebrates June is River month 

Walkerton FD members Matthew Barnette, Josh Lucas 

and Ricky Gwathmey prepare the BBQ 

Walkerton Fire Department Holds Annual Supper  

Little Hazlie Wilson samples the delicious BBQ as her 

mother Logan looks on.  Father Kyle is a Walkerton Fire 

Dept. member.   

FD members Ed Wilson and Ronnie Langston  prepare 

BBQ chicken. 
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  Kindergarten students from Lawson-

Marriott visited the Courthouse Tavern 

Museum on April 24 and participated in 

interactive exercises to compare today's 

activities with those of many years ago. To 

visualize living without electricity and 

plumbing, they viewed a bedroom that was 

lighted by oil lamps, bowls and a metal tub 

were used to bathe, and rope was used to 

support a mattress on the bed. They 

learned that at one time people did not buy 

clothes or blankets at the store, but made 

their own by using wool from sheep and 

were shown how the wool was carded and 

spun into yarn to be used to create 

garments or household items. They found 

that long ago you did not "run" to the 

grocery when you needed food, but grew 

you own and preserved it, exploring one 

method by stringing dried fruits and 

vegetables on a line to be stored until 

needed. Hands-on, they practiced their 

letters using a McGuffey Reader with a 

slate and chalk instead of today's books, 

pencils, and paper. In addition, they played 

games that existed long before video 

games, such as "who has the button." They 

learned how to clean clothes without a 

washer and dryer by hand-washing clothes 

with a bar of soap and a washboard in a 

washtub, putting them through a hand-

cranked ringer to eliminate the water, and 

then hanging them to dry on a line with 

clothespins. One student noted that the line 

was a "solar" dryer. They learned that long 

ago clothes were not wrinkle-free and they 

lifted the heavy “sad-iron" and pressed the 

dry clothes. In addition, in order to 

emphasize what the outdoors provided in 

entertainment, the "fossil man" showed 

them how to dig for and recognize sharks 

teeth....and they found some! 

Courthouse Tavern Museum Hosts Lawson-

Marriott Kindergarten 

  Michael Martin won second place at the 

2018 Wakefield Flower and Art Show. 

Martin is pictured with his winning entry, 

titled "Belle Grove Plantation." Photo by: 

Brooke Dudonis Butler 

Martin Earns Second Place at Wakefield 
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  On March 20th and 27th our preschool 

class at Kiddie Korner was visited by Ms. 

Tammy Bagby from the Middle Peninsula 

Northern Neck board (Prevention Services 

Division). On her first day she taught our 

children about healthy eating and the 

different food groups. She also did a fun 

activity with them to teach them what foods 

belong in each food group. Our Class also 

learned a song about fruits and veggies to 
the tune of “Twinkle, Twinkle, Little Star.” 

On her second visit with our class she taught 

them ways to stay active and reviewed 

healthy eating habits. This time she wore a 

fun apple costume. To say our children 

loved her presentation is an understatement. 

She taught them a new song about being 

active to the tune of the song “The farmer in 

the Dell.” We all played a fun games and 

got to move around the classroom and let 

out energy. Our children enjoyed the fun 
visits and learning experiences!  

Kiddie Korner  

 

Now a soft kiss - Aye, by that kiss, I vow an endless bliss.  
John Keats 

 

  Congratulations to Aylett Country Day School for winning the 2018 Nothern Neck 

District Middle School Baseball and Softball Championships. Both teams celebrated 

undefeated seasons, 9-0.  Way to go Patriots! 

(l to r) Coach Jay Courtney, Ella Trible, Garnett Davis, AK Martz, Sarah Grace Pierce, Gracie 

Sandy, Channing Lewis, Autumn Courtney, Saylor Gray, Krista Carlton, Jaylah Mercer, Jadyn 

Courtney, Coach Doug Gray, Katie Carlton, and Cameron Allen 

Front row (l to r): Kemp Davis, Nick Reynolds, Camden King, Latane Dillard, Lewis Ginn 

Standing (l to r): Coach Lewis Ball, Davis Ball, Coach Mark Barnette, Brayden Lewis, John 

Ball, Tyler Clark, Laken Tignor, Thomas Davis, and Coach Russ Lewis 

Aylett Country Day School  
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  On Tuesday, May 15, our WoodmenLife 

Chapter 442-West Point, Virginia, 

presented at least 50 pounds of food items 

to the Bruington Baptist Church Food 

Pantry in Bruington, Virginia. Accepting 

the donation is a member from the church, 

Mr. William Gwathmey (he is also a 

seventy (70) year member of the 

WoodmenLife Chapter 442-West Point, 

Virginia and is 97 years old).   

  Many years ago when he was going into 

the service, WoodmenLife was the only 

insurance that would insure service 

personnel.  Thank you for your service in 

the military and being an educational 

teacher to our many students in King and 

Queen County Schools over the years! In 

the picture is Nancy Hazzard, secretary for 

Chapter 442 and William Gwathmey! 

Nancy Hazzard and William Gwathmey 

WoodmenLife Chapter 442 Donation  

to Church Pantry 
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  On Monday, May 14, at WoodmenLife 

Chapter 442 in West Point, the Awards 

Banquet was held at Nick's Restaurant in 

Shacklefords. The following are the awards 

given. 

  The Jurisdiction of Virginia Scholarship for 

2018 was presented to Angelia "Angel" 

Hazzard. Angel is a 19 year member of 

WoodmenLife Chapter 442 - West Point, and 

the scholarship for $500.00 will be sent to 

Ferrum College, Rocky Mount, where she 

will be attending for her third year. 

Congratulations in continuing your 

education.  

 The National Focus Forward Scholarship for 

2018 in the amount of $500.00 was given to 

one of our members, Taylor Davenport, who 

has been a WoodmenLife Chapter 442 - West 

Point, member for 19 years. Congratulations 

in continuing your education.  

  The American History Award was presented 

to Evan Tupponce, a student at King William 

High School in King William. A second 

American History Award was presented to 

Rebecca Bonniville, King and Queen Central 

High School in King and Queen 

C.H.. Congratulations for a job well done in 

History and your continued  education.  

  Presenting the awards was Wayne 

Anderson,  Financial  Advisor for 

WoodmenLife, Jeff Dunagan, Recruiting 

Sales Manager, and Beth Mills, President of 

Chapter 442 - West Point.  

  WoodmenLife was founded in 1890, is a not

-for-profit life insurance company that also 

offers member benefits. Our nearly 700,000 

members, who hold close to one million 

insurance and annuity certificates, belong to 

nearly 900 chapters throughout the United 

S t a t e s .  Loca l  cha p t e r s  sp on sor 

family activities and conduct community 

projects. These projects include: presenting 

U.S. flags to civic and community 

organizations, donating equipment to police, 

fire and rescue units; providing assistance to 

senior citizens, the physically impaired and 

orphans; and providing monetary assistance. 

We also help with the National Community 

Focus/Fight Hunger and the Red Basket 

Projects.  

  To learn more about WoodmenLife you can 

go online: WoodmenLife.org or call Beth 

Mills, President of Chapter 442 - 

West Point, VA. at 757-870-9097 or Nancy 

Hazzard, Secretary at 804-241-4622.  

Angelia "Angel" Hazzard Taylor Davenport Evan Tupponce  Rebecca Bonniville 

WoodmenLife Awards Banquet 

Veteran, continued from front page  

All great achievements require time.  

Maya Angelou 

  This event will be held at the VFW Building on 

Route 30, four miles north of Route 360 at Central 

Garage in King William. This year’s primary 

speaker will be Essex county resident, Rev. Dr. 

Ronnie Sidney, Director of the Victims' Witness 

Program for the Essex County Sheriff's 

Department. There will also be two local youth 

speakers - one will be the VFW Post #9501 “Voice 

of Democracy” winner (Margaret Styers a senior at 

King William High School) and, two - the 

“Patriot’s Pen” winner (Jordan A. Waller an 

8th grader at Hamilton Holmes Middle School in 

King William County).  

  An invocation and the benediction will be 

delivered by Rev. Kim Bullock of the St. Paul 

Baptist Church in King William. The VFW Post 

Commander, James Brown, will introduce special 

guests and make presentations along with the 

VFW Auxiliary President, Frances Gwathmey. 

  The National Anthem and closing 

selection will be lead by Debra Ferguson of King 

William County. King & Queen and 

King William Schools' JROTC units have been 

invited and are scheduled to participate. Mrs. 

Colleen Williams and Mrs. Carolyn Brown will be 

“reading the names” inscribed on the park’s 

memorial stones. Also, Mr. Fred Brown will 

provide the bell chiming for each called name. The 

“names” (over 200 currently inscribed) include 

veterans from Caroline, Essex, Hanover, King & 

Queen and King William Counties. These 

counties, on a rotational basis, have each had 

primary speakers since 1999. And, as in the past, 

the VFW Auxiliary will be providing refreshments 

at the end of the service. 

  For more information, you may contact Percy 

Pollard, Program Chair at 804-769-2222. Pollard 

comments, “This is our 20th year, and the theme 

is Enhancing Victims' Rights in recognition of 

what our speaker's role is with the sheriff's 

department. He has an extensive background in 

law enforcement, community service, education 

and the ministry. He will be introduced by his 

daughter, Mrs. Cherlanda Sidney - Ross, who is a 

social worker and youth advocate. The extended 

community committee representing the VFW, and 

other residents have established a legacy in 

conducting this service. We are very thankful for 

all the local contributors who have support us 

through the years.” 

  Please mark your calendar for the 2018 Memorial 

Service at 3:00PM on Sunday, May 27th. 
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  King and Queen Elementary School’s Teacher 

of the Year is Kelly Harvey. She has 22 years of 

teaching experience and her current teaching 

assignment is Special Education with grade 

level 4-7. Mrs. Harvey’s personal philosophy 

about teaching and learning is that all kids can 

learn at the level they are. She states, “All 

children are different and we must treat them 

and educate them at their ability level”. 

  Lawson Marriott Elementary School’s Teacher 

of the Year is Sharon Martin. She has 26 years 

of teaching experience and her current teaching 

assignment is Math and Reading for second 

grade. Mrs. Martin’s personal philosophy is 

based on the belief that learning needs to be 

student centered and that students need to be 

equal partners in the learning. She states, 

“Every child is capable of learning, however, 

not everyone learns in the same way. I believe it 

is my responsibility to put the necessary 

resources in the hand of my students to ensure 

all students learn in their own unique way”. 

  Central High School’s Teacher of the Year and 

King and Queen County Division Teacher of 

the Year is Whitney Curle. She has 23 years of 

teaching experience and her current teaching 

assignment is English for Grades 11 and 

12. Mrs. Curle’s personal philosophy of 

teaching has adapted since she became a teacher 

over twenty years ago. She states, “So many 

aspects of education have changed as the 

education pendulum has swung back and forth 

from “teacher-centered” to “student-centered” 

pedagogy or “drill and kill” method to “project 

based” learning. No matter what the method 

that “comes down the educational pike”, if the 

philosophy of the individual teacher is rooted in 

consistent, respectful, and goal-oriented 

instruction, then a teacher will be able to get 

his/her students to learn.” 

Sharon Martin receives flowers for 

Lawson Marriott Teacher of the Year 

Kelly Harvey receives flowers for King  & Queen Elementary Teacher of the Year 

Whitney Curle receives flowers for Central High 

School Teacher of the Year and 

King and Queen County Division Teacher of the Year 

Whitney Curle with Central High School students 

King & Queen Teachers of the Year 
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For immediate release King and Queen County 

Sheriffs Office: 

   On Friday 5/11/2018 at about 6:06pm the 

King and Queen County Sheriff’s Office 

received a call reporting a shooting on Court 

House Landing Road in King and Queen Court 

House, VA. Deputies from King and Queen 

County Sheriff’s Office and officers of the VA 

State Police responded to the scene. On arrival 

deputies had a brief standoff with the male 

occupant of the resident Bernie Lee Thompson, 

age 58 of King and Queen Court House, VA. 

Mr. Thompson surrendered to deputies where 

he was taken into custody. Upon a search of 

the residence a female victim was discovered 

on the back deck of the residence with a single 

gunshot wound and was pronounced dead at 

the scene. The victim was identified as Jo Ann 

D. Thompson, age 55, wife of Mr. Thompson. 

A juvenile child was present during the 

incident, the child was unharmed and released 

to parents.  

  Mr. Thompson was transported to an area 

hospital where he underwent medical 

observation. Mr. Thompson has been charged 

with the following 3 charges 18.2-32 kill or 

murder Jo Ann Thompson, wife, in the second 

degree, 18.2-53.1 use, attempt to use, or 

display in a threading manner a firearm while 

committing or attempting to commit murder, 

18.2-371.1 while being a parent, guardian, or a 

person responsible for the care of, a child 

under the age of 18 years of age, commit a 

willful act or omission in the care of such child 

so gross and wanton as to show a reckless 

disregard for human life. Mr. Thompson is 

being held without bond at the Middle 

Peninsula Regional Security Center while he 

awaits arrangement.  

  This incident remains under investigation by 

the King and Queen County Sheriff’s Office.  

 

For additional information contact  

Chief Deputy W.R. Balderson 

804-785-5490 

wrbalderson@kqso.net 

Domestic situation leads to wife’s death 

Pet Adoption 
  Hi, I'm "Theobald"! I'm a 

handsome male Hound that's 

about 6 years old and weighs 

about 65lbs. I came to the Shelter 

after I was found at someone's 

home. I'm a very cool and laid 

back guy that likes to hang out in 

my doggie bed. I also get along 

fine with other dogs and cats! 

Ruff!  

Regional Animal Shelter 

Phone (804)-769-4983 

 

EDWARDS 

Mildred Elizabeth Farmer 

Edwards, 94, of King 

William Co., departed this 

life to be present with the 

Lord May 17, 2018. 

Predeceased by her 

mother, father, three 

brothers and their spouses, 

and her husband, W. J. 

(Bill) Edwards. She is 

survived by two sons, 

Willie Joe (Billy) Edwards, Jr. and wife, 

Karen, Forrest W. Edwards and wife, Jackie; 

two grandchildren, Christina E. Dares and 

husband, Scott, Nicholas J. Edwards; two great

-grandchildren, Emma and Ava Dares. Her 

remains rest at B.W. White Funeral Home, 

Aylett, VA. A memorial  service celebrating 

her life will be held at the funeral home 11am 

Wednesday.  Private (Family-Only) Interment 

Sharon Baptist Church Cemetery. In lieu of 

flowers, memorial donations may be made to 

Missionary Chris Tignor Bldg. Fund (Her 

favorite Mission Work at Landmark Baptist 

Church, 4000 Creighton Rd., Richmond, VA 

23223), your house of worship or a charity of 

your choice.  

 

ODOR 

Odor, Sally Ann, 83, of King William, passed 

away Saturday, May 19, 2018.  She is survived 

by her husband of 59 years, Jerry Russell 

Odor; three children, Ann Marie Fuqua 

(Wayne), Mary Katherine “Kate” Gifford 

(John), and Jay Russell Odor (Rebecca); seven 

grandchildren, Alexander Thomas “Alex” 

Fuqua (Libbie), Elizabeth Ann “Izzie” Call 

(Ryan), Zachary Wayne “Zach” Fuqua (fiancé, 

Danielle Creel), Michael John Gifford, 

William James Gifford, George Russell Odor, 

and Lauren Elizabeth “Lulu” Odor; one great 

grandson, Harrison Wayne Call; and one sister, 

Nancy Godwin Woodworth.  Sally was 

preceded in death by her parents, William and 

Harriett Godwin and a brother Richard Bausch 

“Dick” Godwin.  A private service will be held 

for family.  The family would like to extend a 

special thanks to Dr. Abhishek and staff, the 

staff at the Crossings at Hanover, and AT 

Home Care Hospice. 

 

PIERCE 

PIERCE, Genevieve 

"VV" Whittaker, of 

Aylett, Va., joined 

her heavenly Father 

on May 16, 2018. 

She was preceded in 

death by her parents, 

Charlie and Carrie 

W h i t t a k e r ;  h e r 

husband, Richard; and daughter, Renee'. 

She is survived by her daughters, Wanda, 

Sheryl and Vicky; grandchildren, Toni, 

Brandon, Taylor, Nicholas, Caroline and 

Rachael; great-grandchildren, Kaden, 

Bryson, Jeremyah, Kyilie and Evan. She is 

also survived by many siblings, nieces and 

nephews. She loved a good yard sale, 

drinking hot tea, gardening, going to 

church and talking with her family. She 

was a great mom, grandma and friend. She 

is dearly loved and will be greatly missed. 

All family and friends are welcomed to a 

celebration of her life on Saturday, May 

26, at 3 p.m. at Next Step Church, 7753 

Richmond-Tappahannock Highway, 

Aylett Va. 23009. In lieu of flowers, 

please donate to Bon Secours Hospice.  

OBITS, continued from page 8 
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LOST & FOUND PETS 
If you have lost or found a pet 

please contact the Regional 

Animal  Shelter to make a report. 

Owners are searching. 

(804)769-4983   email: animalshelter@kingwilliamcounty.us  

www.kingwilliamcounty.com/animal shelter 

20201 King William Road, King William, Virginia 23086 

    www.petfinder.com   Fax (804)769-4993 

  The VDGIF sponsors this highly competitive 

contest for kids from 9 to 18 years old from all 

over the state to compete in 3-D archery, 22 

rifle, shotgun, map and compass, and a hunter 

safety test.  The goal of this program is to teach 

kids the importance of safety and proper use of 

guns while at the same time sharpening their 

shooting skills and like related skills.    

 The King William team is sponsored by the 

Virginia Tech 4-H Extension Program and 

competed against 22 other teams from across 

the state.  Seventeen of the twenty-five 

member team competed with the following 

results:  First place in the hunter safety and 

map and compass tests, second place in the 

shotgun and archery tests, and third place in 

the 22 rifle test.  Several members took 

individual achievement awards:  Savannah 

Morrow placed second in the hunter safety test; 

Nick Mundy placed third in the hunter safety 

test; and Chase Trainum placed third as overall 

Junior State Champion.  The Junior Team 

placed second overall as Junior State 

Champions with their high scores in all of the 

disciplines.  Congratulations team and team 

members!!   

  Head Coach of the King William team is local 

resident Frankie Barham and is assisted by 

several other adult leaders.  The team received 

a generous grant from the Friends of the NRA 

for their equipment and also donations from 

numerous King William residents to help the 

team get started and grow.  Anyone interested 

in the shooting program can contact the King 

William 4-H Extension Office.    

  We are very fortunate to have leaders like 

Frankie and his staff teach these kids the 

proper use and care of hunting 

equipment.  Many thanks to Frankie Barham 

and Bill Hicks who contributed to this article.  

By Gene Campbell  

  Those of us who attended King William High 

School in the 1960's will never forget 

the Saturday Night Teen Club Sock Hops in 

the old Community Building next to the high 

school (now gone, unfortunately) chaperoned 

by Mrs. Mason and Mrs. Dabney of the 

Women's Club. At five minutes to 10pm Mrs. 

Mason would call out "last dance" which was 

your cue to pick out your "main squeeze" 

across the room (guys were on one side and the 

girls on the other) and ask her to dance....all the 

while you were getting your courage up to ask 

her to ride with you to the Tastee-Freez in 

Aylett after the sock hop. After arriving at the 

Tastee-Freez and spending some "quality time" 

with her, it was time to move on to the next big 

thrill of the night....gathering in Broaddus Flats 

to drag race till the state troopers showed up. I 

remember Joe Watkins with his '69 Chevelle 

SS was the man to beat in those days....right 

Joe?? 

  If you remember those days and want to re-

live the memories, circle the date of Saturday 

June 23 on your calendar. The KWHS Classes 

of 1965 through 1970 will gather at my home 

on the Mattaponi River for a fun filled 

afternoon (4pm till) of reminiscing, eating, 

dancing to the tunes of the 60's, and maybe 

seeing your old girlfriend (or boyfriend) after 

all these years!!    

  If you attended King William High School 

back in that era (and it doesn't have to be from 

1965-70) and would like to come to the 

reunion, please give me a call at 804-363-1781 

and I will put your name in the "hat". All you 

teachers and administrators out there are 

welcome too!! The Reunion Committee is 

charging $10 per person to cover expenses and 

any money left over will be donated to 

Kenneth Edwards (Class of 1969) 10 year old 

grandson who is battling cancer.  

  Bring any memorabilia you have, pictures, a 

side dish or dessert, and your "favorite 

beverage" (tea and lemonade will be 

provided).... to go along with the hot dogs and 

hamburgers being furnished....and don't forget 

your dancing shoes, cause we will be going 

back in time and dancing the Twist, the 

Freddie, the Mash Potato, the Limbo... and 

maybe even the Gator??... who knows what the 

night will bring!!      

SOCK HOPS, TASTEE-FREEZ  AND FAST 

CARS.....REMEMBER??  
  Historically, the Baccalaureate Service is 

believed to have originated at Oxford 

University in 1432 when each graduating 

bachelor was required to deliver a sermon in 

Latin as part of their academic requirements.  

Baccalaureate Services have continued to be a 

part of many colleges and high schools’ 

graduating events, however, today students are 

no longer expected to deliver a sermon, and 

since the mid 90’s public schools can no longer 

organize and require students to attend any 

type of religious service.  

   If the Baccalaureate Service was to continue, 

churches in the community would have to 

organize and sponsor the event, and that is 

exactly what has been done in King William 

since the mid-1990s. The service is a 

celebration which honors the graduating senior 

class from King William High School in a 

spiritual ceremony of worship through songs, 

senior reflections, parent’s statement and a 

guest speaker, encouraging graduates to take 

the next big step in life which may lead to the 

military, college, technical school or 

employment.   

  This year’s Baccalaureate Service for King 

William High School is being coordinated by 

the Committee for the Community of Churches 

of King William composed of members from 

various churches and is sponsored by donations 

from churches in the community. The members 

of the 2018 Committee include Rev. W. D. 

Talley from Third Union Baptist Church, 

Connie Mickens and Willa Robinson from 

Trinity Baptist Church, Kathy and Jim 

Morrison, Rose Rice, Linda Walton and 

Regina Gresham from Colosse Baptist Church 

and Tammy Upshaw from Rock Spring Baptist 

Church.  The service will take place on 

Sunday, June 3, 2018 at 6:00 P.M. in the high 

school gymnasium.  Family, friends, school 

administrators, teachers, and the general 

community are invited to attend.  A reception 

will follow the service. 

  The Baccalaureate Service provides an 

opportunity for graduating seniors to spend 

time with family and friends reflecting on the 

past years and looking forward to the future.  

This service is also another opportunity for 

seniors to take pictures with friends and family 

and be honored as the graduating “Class of 

2018”.  

Baccalaureate Service to Honor King William 

High School Class of 2018 

Pep Rally in front of "GOOD OLE KWHS"  

4-H, continued from front page 
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ATTNENTION: 
We do not keep announcements. This page is 
free to our area. Keep it concise. We edit. 
 

Missionary from East Africa Coming to King 
William 
By: Rev. Evans White 
The King William Minister Conference will host 
Bishop Eliphas Mitugo of Kenya, East Africa 
during the month of June. After a year long effort 
to make the necessary arrangements, the time has 
come for this momentous mission effort to come to 
pass.  The Reverend Carrie Woolridge, associate 
minister at Gethsemane, has led the effort to bring 
Bishop Mitugo to our area.  The Bishop will preach 
the morning service at the following 
churches: June 3 at Providence; June 10 at Mt. 
Nebo in West Point; June 24 at Trinity and July 
8 at Baptist Liberty.  Please contact the churches 
for details about their service times. While in the 
US, Bishop Mitugo will also be attending a 
Christian Conference in Louisville, Kentucky. “We 
are blessed,” said Pastor White, “to have Bishop 
Mitugo to come and preach the word of God to 
us.” The public is welcome to attend one or all of 
the services. This is a once in a lifetime 
opportunity. For more information contact Carrie 
Woolridge at woolridgecarrie@yahoo.com. 
 
CHISTIAN 
Christian Fellowship Ministries  
CFM is located at 304 W. Chinquapin Rd., King 
William 23086. (Phone) 804-769-1985 or 804-769-
1192. Contact cfm23086@yahoo.com for more 
information. 
Crossroads Mission Center 
1st Wed. of the Month, 6pm – 8pm located on 
Sharon Road next to the library. Messy Church is 
a Christian program that begins at 6pm with food 
and fellowship, followed by the feeding of the soul 
with Christian crafts, activities, and message. 
Come to God as you are - adults and children 
alike. Visit us at www.crossroadsmissioncenter.org 
or on fb @ Crossroads Mission Center-KW.   
BAPTIST 
Bethlehem Baptist Church 
Call 804-363-1167 for additional information. 
Bruington Baptist Church 
4784 The Trail, Bruington, King & Queen County. 
10a.m. Sunday school; 11a.m. Worship Service 
with Communion on first Sundays; 9a.m. Deacons 
meet on first Sundays/WOM meets third Sundays/
Fellowship breakfast fourth Sundays/Breakfast 
prepared by men fifth Sundays; 11a.m. children’s 
church fifth Sundays/children and youth mission 
groups meet third Sundays; 6p.m. Adult Bible 
study Wednesdays followed by 7p.m. choir 

practice; 10a.m. until noon community clothes 
cupboard first Saturdays. Rev. Roger Collier 804-
815-3267. 
Beulah Baptist Church 
Church family invites you to 11 a.m. worship. Bible 
study for ages 3 up begins at 9:45 a.m. See 
website http://www.beulahbaptistva.org/ Located 
at 4805 West River Road near intersection 
of Dorrell Rd., 6 1/2 miles northwest of Aylett. 
Colosse Baptist Church  
23945 King William Road, Sunday School for all 
ages starts at 9:45a.m. and worship at 11a.m. with 
nursery provided. Prayer breakfast- third Sunday 
9:15a.m. Bible study- Thursday mornings at 
10a.m. Our aim is "Growing A Loving Church - 
Transforming Lives and Building Dreams" with lots 
of music, fellowship, youth and children and we 
love to eat.  
Mattaponi Baptist Church 
11468 The Trail, King and Queen Courthouse, 
Pastor: David Anthony, 1-804-384-7721 Weekly 
Worship Service: Sunday school at 10 am; 
Morning Worship 11 am. 
Mt. Sinai Baptist Church 
(2217 Commins Road, Aylett)–Church 
Anniversary: Celebrating 149 years in history 
and  serving the community, Sunday, June 3, 2018 
at 3:00 p.m. Theme: “Jesus is Our Cornerstone”. 
Scripture reference Ephesians 2:20. Rev. Linwood 
L. Jones, Jr., pastor of St. John Baptist Church, 
Tappahannock, VA and congregation will be our 
special guest. Refreshments will be served. 
Chairperson - Sister Vernell Hall (804)769-
4879.      
New Mount Zion Baptist Church 
Walkerton, will be celebrating Our Annual 
Women's Day Service on Sunday, May 27, at 
11:00 a.m. Rev. Cora Harvey Armstrong will 
provide the message and "The Ladies of Zion" of 
New Mt. Zion, will provide the music. The colors 
are pastel. Please join us for a blessed time. 
Next Step Church 
Located at 7753 Richmond-Tappahannock 
Highway, Aylett. Sunday Worship Service Times – 
9:00 & 10:30am preceded by Coffee House. We 
want to invite you to our exciting worship 
experience. For more information, please contact 
us at 804/769-3182, welcome@nextstep-
church.com, www.nextstep-church.com. 
Olivet Baptist Church  
25375 The Trail, Mattaponi, Sunday School at 
10:00 AM Sundays Worship at 11:00 AM pastor 
Terry Morrison 
Rehoboth Baptist Church  
at 5904 Acquinton Church Road, King William. 
Call 769-8400 if questions. 
St. Stephens Baptist Church  

An historic church for all of today’s people. Just off 
Rte 360 at St. Stephens Church stoplight. ¼ mile 
south on Rte 14 (The Trail). (804) 769-8833 We 
invite you to come as you wish and you’ll find 
warm people who love God, try to live like Jesus, 
and care for their neighbors, both near and 
far. Sunday: Bible study 10AM, Worship 
Celebration 11AM, Prayer/Bible Study Wed. at 
7PM.Communion the first Sunday of each month. 
“Follow” us on Facebook: SSBCTheTrail for 
current events. 
Sharon Baptist Church 
Located at 901 Sharon Road across from King 
William HS. Sunday breakfast at 8:45am in 
Fellowship Hall, Sunday School all ages at 
9:15am. Worship Service at 10:30am. Nursery 
provided. Sunday Evening Bible Study at 
6pm. Additional Bible Study at 10am on Tuesdays; 
and 6 pm Wednesdays we have a Potluck Dinner 
followed by 7pm prayer meeting. Youth (7th–
12thgraders) meet at 7pm on Wednesdays. Church 
office hours 9am to 2pm Tuesday–Friday. Call 769
-2320 for more information. 
The Edge Worship Centre 
460 14th St. West Point. www.tewcwestpoint.net 
The Edge welcomes ALL to attend our weekly 
services. Adult Sunday school is 9:30 and Worship 
is 11:00. Visit us and experience praise and 
worship in His name accordance with the Holy 
Bible, the living word of Christ Jesus. 
Upper King & Queen Church 
Sunday School 9:45. Worship Service with 
Children’s Church each Sunday at 11:00. WMU for 
ladies and Mission Friends for children. Men's 
Prayer Breakfast at 8A.M. 1st Sunday of the 
month. Pastor Wade Wilkins. 769-8534. 
METHODIST 
Epworth United Methodist Church 
 For further information please contact the church 
office at 769-1949.  
McKendree United Methodist Church 
Manquin/Aylett  
Old Church United Methodist Church 
Antique Car Show 
Saturday, June 2nd, 10:00 AM – 2:00 PM 
(Rain date Saturday June 16th) Old Church United 
Methodist Church Route 14 – 25614 The Trail 
Mattaponi, 23110 Entry Fee – Monetary Donation 
*Trophies and Prize Drawings for registered 
Vehicle * Food, Homemade Ice cream* Oldies 
Music Proceeds Benefiting the Building restoration 
Project Info: (804) 785-7731 or (804) 387-0102 
*Old Church will not be responsible for any 
accidents or damages during this event** 
EPISCOPAL 
Immanuel Episcopal Church 
190 Allen’s Circle King & Queen Court House 

Services at 10AM Holy Eucharist one Sunday a 
month Morning Prayer the remaining Sundays, led 
by a Lay Person. For information on a particular 
Sunday, call 804-785-2122  
St. David’s Episcopal Church 
Aylett. "To Know Christ Jesus and to Make Christ 
Known" 11291 West River Road, Aylett (Beside 
the Public Boat Landing) Featuring The Rev. T. 
Gustavo Mansella All Are Welcome! All Sundays -
 11 AM Eucharist Service First Sunday of the 
Month - Youth Focus/Potluck After. 
St. Paul’s Millers Tavern 
7924 Richmond Highway. Sunday service at 
10a.m. Holy Eucharist with music. Adult Bible 
study 8:30 - 9:15 a.m. Nursery available at 10 a.m. 
service. 443-2341 www.stpaulsmillerstavern.org  
St. John's Episcopal Church 
St. John's Hall, 916 Main Street, West Point.  
Upper King and Queen Church 
Sunday School 9:45. Worship Service with 
Children’s Church each Sunday at 11:00. WMU for 
ladies and Mission Friends for children. Pastor 
Wade Wilkins. 769-8534  
PRESBYTERIAN 
St. James Presbyterian Church 
(the little church next to King William Courthouse) 
411 Courthouse Lane. Worship with us on 
Sundays at 10:30 AM. Communion held on first 
Sunday every month. Our minister is Rev. John 
William Turner.  
St. James Presbyterian Church 
(The church next to King William Courthouse) 411 
Courthouse Lane. Worship with us on Sundays 
at 10:30 AM. Our music is a blend of 
contemporary and traditional hymns. Communion 
is the first Sunday of each month.  Our Minister is 
Rev. Dr. John Turner, a native Scotsman. 
Broadus Church - Hebron Campus 
3407 King William Road, Aylett, 23009, (804) 779-
2700, Worship with us Sunday mornings. 
10:30am. Social time, coffee and doughnuts, 
service at 11am. Come as you are and we 
promise to make you feel right at home. We are 
focused on worship of God and studying his word, 
building relationships and service to our 
community. Check us out on Facebook, Broadus-
Church-Hebron-Campus, for events and 
opportunities.  
NON Denomination 
CROSS CHURCH  
A safe place for everyone. We Worship together 
10:30 Sunday mornings at K.W. Fire & Rescue. 
7936 Richmond Tappahannock Hwy., Aylett, 
23009. crosschurchva.com  
 

Church Calendar 
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ATTENTION: Non Profit Only– This page is 

free to our area. Keep it concise. We edit.  

 

TRIAD 2018 Schedule  
June 6, at 10:00 a.m. Housing and Financial 
Counseling August 1, at 10:00 a.m. Crimes 
Against Seniors October 3, at 10:00 a.m. Bay 
Transit Transportation December 5, at 10:00 
a.m. Opioid Crisis Pamunkey Regional Library 
396 Newtown Rd., St. Stephens Ch. 23148 
May 2, at 10:00 a.m. Dementia – Know the 10 
Signs July 11, at 10:00 a.m. Opioid Crisis 
September 5, at 10:00 a.m. Oral Health for 
Seniors November 7, at 10:00 a.m. Grieving.  
Bay Transit provides FREE transportation to 
anyone who is interested in attending any of 
the Triad meetings. Just call (804) 693-6977 
prior to that Wednesday to schedule your ride.  
King & Queen Branch Library  
Yoga for Seniors Thursday, May 24, 12:30 – 
1:30 p.m. LEGO Extravaganza Thursday, May 
24, 5:00 – 6:30 p.m. Ages 3-10  
Grow Your Own Sunflower Wednesday, June 
6, 5:30 – 6:30 p.m. Ages 3 & up Yoga for 
Seniors Thursday, June 7, 14, 21, & 28, 12:30 
– 1:30 p.m.Reading Takes You Everywhere! 
Thursday, June 14, 5:30 – 6:30 p.m. 
Storytimes Thursdays (June 7, 14, 21, & 28) 
Family Storytime 10:30 a.m. Call 804-769-
1623 or visit the library at 396 Newtown Road 
for more information.  
Upper King William Branch Library  
Yoga for Seniors Tuesday, May 29, 11:00 a.m. 
– noon All ages. GIANT Games Saturday, 
June 2, 10:30 – 11:30 a.m. 
All ages. Yoga for Seniors Tuesday, June 5, 
12, 19, & 26, 11:00 a.m. – noon Learn about 
Essential Oils Tuesday, June 5, 6:30 – 7:30 
p.m. Summer Evening Movie Thursday, June 
21, 5:00 – 7:00 p.m. Ages 11-18. Storytimes 
Wednesdays (June 6, 13, 20, & 27) Family 
Storytime 10:30 a.m. Call 804-769-3731 or 
visit the library at 694-J Sharon Road for more 
information. 
West Point Branch Library 
Movie Night Thursday, May 24, 5:30 - 7:30 p.m. 
Ages 16 & up. Reading Takes You 
Everywhere Kick-off Party Saturday, June 2, 
12:15 – 1:45 p.m. All ages Second Saturday 
Movie Matinee Saturday, June 9, Noon – 1:30 
p.m. You Can Origami! Thursday, June 14, 
6:30 – 7:30 p.m. Ages 18 & up LEGOMania 
Friday, June 15, 4:00 - 5:00 p.m. 
Ages 5-12 Teen Movie & Pizza Friday, June 

22, Noon- 2:00 p.m. Ages 10-18. Movie Night 
Thursday, June 28, 5:30 - 7:30 p.m. Ages 16 & 
up Storytimes Fridays (June 8, 15, 22, & 29) 
Family Storytime 10:30 a.m. Call 804-843-
3244 or visit the library at 721 Main Street for 
more information. 
Southern States Retail King William 
May 26 All Bonnie plants 10% off June 
2nd Sprinklers and water hoses 10% off, 
9th Bagged Mulch 10% off, 16th Animal Swap, 
23rd In stock only fence products 10% off, 
30th Propane sale 20LB fill up $7.99 one day 
only, beef event coming in July call store for 
details! 804-769-3100 
(804)769-3100 Sharon Rd. Monday-Saturday 
8AM-6PM Sunday-Closed 
Mangohick Vol. Fire Dept. 
BBQ Drive Thru Thursday, June 21 5:30-
7:30pm. $10 tickets sold by MVFD members 
and are available for purchase at the station on 
Tues, Wed and Thurs from 7-10pm or by calling 
Jeremy 572-5155 or Leslie 237-9692, tickets 
will not sold at the door. 3493 King William Rd. 
Aylett 23009. 994-9800. 
Mattaponi & Pamunkey Rivers Association 
Friday, June 1 - MPRA June is River Month – 
Afternoon paddle. Meet with your boat at 
Walkerton bridge by 4 PM. Questions? Email 
matpamrivers@gmail.com. Registration link 
online at www.mpra.org.  Friday, June 15 – 
MPRA Picnic. 6 PM at Campbell’s Pavilion. get 
trash bags/assignments for the annual June 16 
River Cleanup. Pre-register at www.mpra.org 
by June 10. Email matpamrivers@gmail.com. 
Registration link online at www.mpra.org. 
Saturday, June 16 – MPRA Annual River 
Cleanup. Pre-register at www.mpra.org. 
Monday, June 18 – Paddle on Garnett’s 
Creek. Pre-register at www.mpra.org. 
Questions? Email matpamrivers@gmail.com. 
Registration link online at www.mpra.org. 
Monday, July 9 – Registration opens for 
MPRA/4-H River Camp (July 25-27 at Sandy 
Point State Forest, for ages 8 - 15). Call or go 
by VA Cooperative Extension Office, (804) 769-
4955.  
Free Diabetes Tele-Ed Classes 
King William-Dawn Community Doctors and 
UVA are offering FREE classes on managing 
diabetes. Contact Keven Talley at 804-769-
3022. September 25 (1-3pm) Eat Smart, 
Change your Lifestyle September 4 (1-3pm) 
Basics of Diabetes and Medications September 
11 (1-3pm) Nutrition Basics September 18 (1-

3pm) Glucose Control, Activity & Stress 
Gospel Concert Coming  
Ivan Parker, award-winning gospel singer, will 
be performing with his son, Josh along with the 
famous Harvesters Quartet on Saturday, June 
2, at 6:00 pm at Cool Spring Primary 
School, 7301 Acquinton Church Road, King 
William. Ivan Parker has toured with The 
Gaithers and has a successful solo career. His 
son, Josh, will be playing guitar. The 
Harvesters will provide a gospel program that is 
inspirational. Danny Parker, lead singer and 
manager of the Harvesters, is Ivan's 
brother. Tickets are $20 for premium 
seating. Regular seating is $15 for adults and 
$5 for children ages 10 and under. Tickets are 
limited, so pre-ordering is recommend. Tickets 
on sale. Contact Anita Roy 804-238-5659 or 
Cathy Mitchell 804-241-4888 for tickets. Doors 
open at 5:00 pm. Light refreshments will 
follow. This concert is sponsored by the Young 
at Heart of Colosse Baptist Church. 
Good Homes Needed For Good Pets   
Regional Animal Shelter, 20201 King William 
Road, King William 804-769-4983. Kennel 
visiting hours Mon.–Fri. 11a.m.-4p.m., Wed. 
eve .  un t i l  6pm. ,  Sa t .11am. -2pm. 
w w w . p e t f i n d e r . c o m  e m a i l : 
animalshelter@kingwilliamcounty.us  
Help Wanted!  
If you love animals please consider becoming a 
foster parent. You provide a safe and loving 
home, Indian Rivers Humane Society will 
provide food and medical. Please call 804-885-
3109 x2 for further information. Someone will 
call you back. You can help save lives!  
DCSE Service Point Assistance 
Entering the New Millennium DCSE Personnel 
will be at K&Q Social Services on the Third 
Thursday of each month from 9:30AM to 3:00 
PM to assist you with Child Support Related 
Questions and/or Inquiries. DCSE Contact 
Information: 1-800-468-8894 
Afternoon Off for Caregivers! 
Bring your senior loved ones to a special event 
on the third Wednesday of every month! 
Caregivers get an afternoon off 1:00-5:00p.m. 
while their seniors enjoy fellowship in a safe 
environment with fun-filled activities planned 
especially for them. Information-registration, 
call 804-769-0001. Sponsored by United 
Methodist Women, McKendree UMC, 4347 
Manfield Road, Manquin. 
Three Rivers SWCD Board Meetings 
Three Rivers Soil & Water Conservation District 
will hold their monthly Board of Directors 
meetings on the third Tuesday of each month. 
If you would like to attend, contact the office at 
(804)443-2327, ext. 4 for meeting place and 
time. The public is invited. 
KW On-Going Nurturing Parenting Program 
Every Monday 6:30pm - 8:30pm King William 
Counseling Center, 1041 Sharon Road, 
KW. $20 Per/Session + $20 Handbook. 15-
week On-Going Nurturing Parenting Program 
takes place year round parents can enroll any 
time. Pre-registration is required. To register 
please call us at:1-888-PREV-550 or 804-642-
5402 or email us at prevent@mpnn.state.va.us 
Girl Scout Troop 1132 
Weekly meetings on Thursdays at 6pm at 
Mattaponi Vol. Rescue Squad Building. 
KW Children First Lions Club  
Meets on the 2nd Wednesday of each month at 

7:00p.m. at the Crossroads Mission Center 
located at 694 K Sharon Road, King William. 
American Legion Post 314 Events 
All members & Veterans welcome to meetings. 
Community Wide Saltfish Breakfast 1st & 3rd 
Saturday from 8am-10am. PTSD Support 
Group held each Wed. night at 7PM, Post 314 
Bldg. Aylett 6250 Richmond-Tapp. Hwy. Rt. 
360. Freedom is NOT Free. 
VFW Post 9501 
Members of the VFW Post & Auxiliary Central 
Garage meet the Second Thursday each month 
at 7:00pm. Refreshments served after each 
business meeting. Contact commander James 
Brown 804-337-7029 for Post membership and 
F. Gwathmey 994-2947 for Auxiliary 
membership. 
K.W. Rec Park KingWilliamRec.com.  
King William Democrats 
Do you want a government that’s interested in 
the needs of the middle class rather than 
writing loopholes for the rich? Come join the 
King William Democrats! We meet every third 
Tuesday each month at 6:30 PM at the Upper 
King William Library, 694 Sharon Road. For 
more info. contact Betsy at 804-513-2546 or 
email   relldon@prodigy.net 
Mattaponi Crime Solvers 
(serving King  & Queen, King William, and town 
of West Point) Tip line: (804) 769-3000 For 
more information on the Crime Solvers program 
contact: KQKWSolvers@aol.com. 
Remember If you see something, say 
something. 
King William T.E.A. Party 
KWTP meets the second and fourth Thursdays 
each month at 6:30 PM. Had enough of lies 
from the both major political parties; openly 
squeezing the middle class to pay off rich 
donors and poor voters? Take action, starting 
with effective strategies to deal with critical 
local, state and national issues. Meetings of 
KWTP are open to all citizens of good will. 
Usually at the Upper King William Library. 
Confirmation and lots more information at 
Facebook and kwteaparty.com 
The Tappahannock Artists' Guild  
New show "Desire of the HeART" a visual and 
personal display of love by award winning 
artists Brooke Butler and Michael Martin. The 
show at the guild's gallery at 200 Prince St. will 
run from May 25 until July 8 with an opening 
reception for the artists from  5-7 PM on June 1. 
The public is invited to both the reception and 
the show. 
Old Church United Methodist Church 
Antique Car Show 
Saturday, June 2nd, 10:00 AM – 2:00 PM 
(Rain date Saturday June 16th) Old Church 
United Methodist Church Route 14 – 25614 
The Trail Mattaponi, 23110 Entry Fee – 
Monetary Donation *Trophies and Prize 
Drawings for registered Vehicle * Food, 
Homemade Ice cream* Oldies Music Proceeds 
Benefiting the Building restoration Project Info: 
(804) 785-7731 or (804) 387-0102 *Old Church 
will not be responsible for any accidents or 
damages during this event** 

Community Calendar 

91% of Democrat voters support 

Abortion! improbus conscia! 
Paid for by Wayne Owens 
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Classifieds  

SERVICES 

 High Speed Internet 

Order the High Speed Satellite Internet 

that is now available in King William 
and King & Queen!                                     

Speeds up to 12-Mbps down and                     

3-Mbps up.                                                  

Starting at $60/month.   

Order now by Calling 874-3294 

Computer Services & Repair      
Home or Business 

Call Armistead @ 874-3294 
Call Armistead.com 

Norman’s Tree Service:  Tree removal, 

topping, trimming, stump grinding, 

brush chipping, storm damage and 

tractor work. No job too big or small,  

75 ft. bucket truck. Free Estimates, 

reasonable prices.  Licensed & Insured. 

Locally   owned  & operated.            

Call 769-7197 

Steven’s Handyman Jr.:  Reasonable, 

Quality Work, Well Experienced, Any 

type of Yard Work, Painting, 

Mulching, Tree Work, Grass Cutting,  

Power Washing, Flooring and Decks 

etc.     Free Estimates & Insured.                          

Call 852-8403 (c) 

GET A FRESH LOOK, BRIGHTEN 

YOUR HOME-    Home 

Improvements and Repairs: 
Specializing in Kitchen and Bath 

remodels. Custom trim (crown molding, 

chair rail, pick your look) doors, 

window, tile painting, decks,             

patios,   siding and more.                                          

CALL 804-402-5019                                                           

S. A. DUNBAR CONSTRUCTION 

MALLORY ELECTRIC 
Residential and Commercial electrical 

service and installations Also generator 

installations. Licensed and insured. 

BBB. Call: 746-4350 for                            

Service and Phone quotes. 

Pressure Washing & Affordable Auto 

Detailing. Free Estimates. Vehicles 

Start At $80.00. Houses Start At 

$200.00. Decks, Gutters & Roof 

Cleaning. Call 804-901-8802 

Guitar Lessons, For Group lessons or 

Private Lessons. Call: 804-769-1710 

Pollard’s Landscaping, Trees trimmed 

and removed. 60ft. Bucket Truck, 

Asphalt Repair & Sealing, Mulching, 

Grass Cutting, Fertilizing, Seeding, 

Power raking, Tree Pruning, Driveway  

Repair , Fine & Rough Grading,  Lot 

Clearing, Trash Removal, Demolition, 

Drainage Problems, Install and Repair 

Septic Systems, Top Soil, Fill Dirt, 

Pressure Washing, Painting, Staining, 

Bricks, Blocks and Concrete Work.                                                  

Call 445-1063 Licensed & Insured 

Auto Glass Installed: Bullzeye Glass, 

Windshield replacement, rock chip 

repair, same day mobile service.                                       

Direct billing for Insurance.                                                                                                            

Locally owned. Call 804-335-4807  

LEE’S LAWN CARE PLUS- Top 

quality yard services: Mowing, 

trimming, leaf removal, mulching. 

Pruning, gutters, etc. Senior and 

competitor Price Discounts!              

Call 804-512-1345  or 804-769-0358 

C. A. HARVEY FLOORS, LLC. Over  

30 years of experience in installing and 

repairing hardwood and laminate floors.   

We offer professional work at a 

reasonable price as well as being 

licensed and insured. Call for a      

FREE estimate  804-399-1124 

   CLEAN CUT LAWN AND 

FENCING-Total Lawn Care, Locally 

owned and operated,  very dependable, 

reasonable rates and satisfaction 

guarantee. Call Rick Lowe for free 

estimates. Licensed & Insured         

804-445-3943 

ALEXANDER PAINTING Interior, 

Exterior, Deck Staining and Power 

Washing. Quality Workmanship at a fair 

price. References available.                 

Over 20 years Experience!                                                   

Call Charles at:  804-814-2874  

Absolute Cleaning Tailored to Your 

Needs! Residential/Commercial 

Weekly,    Bi-Weekly, Monthly, One 

Time Bonded/Insured BBB A+ 

Rating  804-305-4068 llcleans.com 

Bobcat/Tractor Services, Driveway 

Grading, Light Excavation, Drainage/

Erosion Control, Bush-Hogging, 

General Landscaping 

Mulch:  Delivered/Installed                

Call (804) 761-6009 

JOBS AVAILABLE 

Local construction company hiring in 

all aspects of construction. EOE, Drug 

free workplace. Apply in person at  

3240 King William Ave.,                             

West Point, VA  804-843-4700 

HVAC Installer, Mechanic & Helper 

Needed.  Local.                                    

Call: 804-514-5604  

 

Full Time Warehouse Manager Great 

Attitude, Punctual, Organized! Red 

Barn Furniture Outlet 804-769-2180 

Tree work climber position: Must 

have at least seven years of experience. 

Must have a good driving record CDL 

preferred.  Salary depends on 

experience.  Call (804) 387-6762 or 

(804) 798-4473 

 FOR RENT  
APARTMENT FOR RENT Aylett 

Brick 2 Bedroom, large eat-in kitchen, 

washer-dryer, excellent location, From 

$785. per month.   “Rent Special”       

769-0867          

www.colonialsquareapartments.com 

For Lease: Office Space 150 Sq. ft. 

$325.00 a month. Located on          

Route 360 in Aylett.                                              

Call: 804-690-7011 

Rent For Special Events at American 

Legion Post 314. 6250 Richmond 
Tappahannock Turnpike Birthday 

Parties, Wedding Receptions,            

Family Reunions, Graduations,   

Christmas Gatherings.                                               

No Alcohol allowed                                           

Call: Ben Headley 804-305-7530 

Room For Rent furnished or 

unfurnished $500 month. First & Last 

months rent. Month to Month Lease.  

No smoking in house. Prefer Female.       

804-218-6575 Manquin Area.            

Available in June. 

ANIMAL 

SERVICES 

Boarding, Twin Ponds Kennels, 

Indoor/Outdoor runs, heated & air 

conditioned. Obedience Training  & 

Gun Dog Training.                              

Call Patty or Danny Waltman                                      

769-3095 or 370-8793 

www.twinpondskennels.com 

DOG BOARDING: Indoor, outdoor, 

private runs, individual attention. 

Conveniently located                               

1/2 mile off 360 near Rt. 30.                   

Reservation suggested.                             

Edgewood Farm 769-4838  

FOR SALE 

Chevy S-10 Pick-up Truck. 1998 
model with 112,000 miles. Runs Great. 

$2,700. To see, call owners at             

804-296-0713 

House with 2 bedrooms, 1 bath, great 

room and 2 car attached garage on 3 

acres in a convenient St. Stephens 

Church location. Fireplace. Hardwood 

floors. Whole-house water filter. Built-

in generator. Greenhouse. All well 

constructed. Fairly priced at $147.000. 

To see, call owners at     804-296-0713 

WANTED 

Turn your unwanted items into cash!  

We’re buying antiques, old tools, old 

guns, swords, guitars, military items, 

old comic books and other old items. 

If you’re cleaning out a house, shed, 

attic, etc., or having a yard sale,                         

Call: 337-5329 
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74 Timberland Road 
King William, VA 23086 

• Plumbing Repairs & Boilers 

• Additions & Renovations 
• Residential & Commercial 

Lawn Tractors ● Chain Saws ● Mow-
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